United States Submarine Veterans, Inc

Seattle Base

Minutes of the February 16th Meeting

Held at Lake Washington VFW Hall

4330 148th Avenue, Redmond, WA 98052-5152

The February meeting was called to order by Cdr.  Ric Hedman at 1900, 26 members were present plus one guest.

Pledge of Allegiance… led by Karl (Dutch) Krumholtz

Opening invocation… led by Robbie Robertson

Tolling of the Boats… read by Steve (Diamond) Friedley, assisted by Jim Harper

Introductions were made around the room including jobs assigned.

Old Business

Treasurer’s report:  Jim Harper - Beginning balance - $10,039.70;
Expenditures of $4009.48 (bulk of that was the Christmas party); Income of $1370.71 (mostly from Allience Management who donated $1000 for Christmas party)  Current balance -$7400.93

Storekeeper’s report:  Bill Giese -  $36, a slow month, the ribbons (support our troops) have not come in from National yet and this should help for next month.

Rob Robertson reported that we did not have a 50/50 last month and requested that we have one tonight.

Pat Householder read secretary’s report because a secretary has not been elected.

Newsletter editor Dave Schuler asked that anyone wishing to publish in the newsletter send copy to him, his address is on the base website.

Membership report: Diamond Friedley – 139 members.

Cobra COB: Dave Goodson -  many have been helping with work party, special tour coming up, updated the progress, we are working on new moorage possible fresh water. Hand-me down radio gear from the Protector in Kirkland is a good possibility before they scrap it.

Plane controls are complete and will be installed by Dutch after testing. Next he will work on an inclinometer.

Vacancy of Secretary position: Ric reported that Steve Shelton has volunteered for the position; a motion was entertained to elect and install Steve as Secretary and was so done.

By-Laws amendment to dues structure motion:  Pat Householder made modification to the motion to bring it more in line with National dues structure.  Life member part is not addressed by Pat’s motion as it was in Jim Harper’s original amendment. Discussion led to Pat amending his amendment to change the annual dues structure and table the life membership, voted on and passed. The new amendment will be posted in the newsletter (suggested by Robbie Robertson).

Budget for 2005 was reviewed by Ric Hedman: annual admin. $600;Wa. Vet Legis. Coalition, $20; Chaplain fund, $200; Base paper, $1200; hall rental,VFW $200; parades, $100; ceremony (like Tolling of the Boat) $600,annual picnic, $200(up 150); annual Christmas lunch, $1000 (up 500); annual charity, $750; expenses (mailings misc items) $500;Nat. Holland Club, $150; Sailor of the yr award$50; Cmdr award, $50;Website expensis, $100; previous total was $4,420, we propose to raise the budget by $650 to $5,070.

Discussion: Larry Abbott made a motion to vote on the allocation of $750 matching funds 

to charity from Sept. to Sept. as has been done in the past. Voted on and passed.  Further discussion continued  about use of funds throughout the year and the explanation of it 

Budget voted on and passed.

Ric addressed the reduction of income because of the changes in the Cobra source. With help from past Commanders and others has discussed fundraisers to help with events. Robbie R. suggested legal raffles.

Break 

Meeting re-convened at 2013.

Guest speaker, Carl Rosencrantz Yeoman 1st class, recently back from Iraq was introduced as one of three Submariners serving in the desert.  Carl is from Apache Junction Arizona, surrounded by dessert and deprived of water, thus he became a submarine sailor, go figure. 

He qualified in 2000 on the Henry M Jackson and completed five patrols, ended up with shore duty at Bangor. He eventually volunteered for duty to train Iraqi military.  After training by the Army (very accelerated infantry training) he ended up with a group of Navy sailors doing infantry work in battle and training.  He was all over Iraq training Iraqi personnel, building the army from the ground up. He slept in barracks, drove Humvees, fired all sorts of weapons, slept in Sadam’s palace, and even sat on Sadam’s special throne. He was moved from place to place, (rotated) worked with the British, other Armies was ambushed on a convoy, and eventually had his own platoon run like a Submariner would do it, He was given a battle field promotion to 1st class.  

Carl is a remarkable individual with many very funny stories of his duty in Iraq. He is very proud of his fellow military over there and was indeed a first of his kind, wearing submarine dolphins on his uniform and stenciling them on everything he could find. Carl is upbeat about the progress in Iraq said he would return for duty if allowed, but command says he served his time there.

He plans on serving on the new Jimmy Carter when it arrives.  We were all entertained by his stories.

New business:

Charley Ryan will help us with the Christmas party, although turning over the responsibility to others, at the Seattle Yacht Club, December 17th 

Pat asked about membership renewals and how many are standing as non-renewed, and the officers will set up a phone tree to call the non-renewals. 


Pat Householder asked for paperback book donations, in good condition to be donated to active duty submarine personnel through Lockwood Internet.


Larry Abbott mentioned that the killer of Darrel Johnson, retired submariner from Tacoma was caught.


No further business.

Ending Benediction by Robbie Robertson.

Meeting was adjourned at 2112.

Submitted by SD Shelton, Secretary

